
Notice of Availability 
 

 The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), Albuquerque District, in cooperation with 
and at the request of the Village of Canjilon and the Mutual Domestic Water Consumers and 
Mutual Sewage Works Association (MDWC&MSWA), has completed the Draft Environmental 
Assessment (EA), titled, “Environmental Assessment for the Canjilon Water System 
Improvements Project”.  The purpose of this project is to make improvements to the existing 
water system.  The improvements include replacing 3-inch existing water lines with larger sized 
6-inch water lines through parts of the Village. Existing water lines would be abandoned in place 
and would not be removed. The improvements to the water system would provide consistent and 
adequate pressure to the water system for existing consumers as well as aid in fire protection. 
The proposed construction period is twelve months and is expected to start in January 2022. 
 

The Draft EA is electronically available for viewing and copying at the Albuquerque 
District website (under “Environmental Assessments/FONSI”) at: 
 

https://www.spa.usace.army.mil/Missions/Environmental/Environmental-Compliance-
Documents/  

 
 or a hard copy will be sent upon written request to the following address: 
 
 U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
 Albuquerque District 
 Environmental Resources Section 
 Attn:  CESPA-PM-LE (Mrs. Danielle Galloway) 
 Albuquerque, New Mexico 87109-3435 
 

Paper copies of this document are also available for review at: 
Eleanor Dagett Memorial Library 

299 4th Street 
Chama, NM 87520 

 
 The public review will extend from November 10 to December 9.  Written comments 
should be sent to the above address and will be accepted until 4:00 PM, December 9, 2021.  
Alternatively, comments may be sent electronically to danielle.a.galloway@usace.army.mil. 
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